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Region 5 Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5 that have occurred since the previous LNC meeting.  I shall provide an updated report at the meeting in Miami should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve at least once a month as a guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM/98.9 FM in Charlottesville, Virginia).  
Delaware


Sean Goward (sean.goward@yahoo.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware, informed me that the 2020 LPD convention is tentatively scheduled for March 14.  
District of Columbia

Joe Bishop-Henchman (jdhenchman@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia, provided the following report:

DCLP focused on finishing a number of important housekeeping items this summer, including reopening a bank account, re-registering with the DC Office of Campaign Finance (in addition to the federal FEC), launching a new website (www.dclibertarians.org), and new email addresses. Our voter registration efforts are paying off, growing to 1,723. This is 16% growth YTD, compared to 1% decline for the Democrats, 2% decline for the Greens, and 3% decline for the Republicans.

Our team has also begun planning for 2020. Since the DC primary is in June after the national convention, we intend to host a weekend-long primary/convention/caucus at a date TBA to hear from candidates and select delegates. We are currently scoping venues and consulting calendars. Any questions, please contact me at joe@dclibertarians.org. 
Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@lp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland, provided the following report:  
The Maryland Libertarian Party filed a lawsuit in US District court on March 23 of this year, stating that the Maryland LP had no need to collect 10,000 signatures from registered voters in the state, since the party already has over 22,000 registered voters. The court dismissed the suit on July 11.

The Maryland LP filed an appeal to the US Court of Appeals on September 25. There has been no word yet from the court on the appeal.

The Maryland LP is currently undertaking a volunteer effort to collect signatures. To be on the ballot for the 2020 general election, the party must submit at least 10,000 valid signatures from registered voters in the state by next August 3.

The annual picnic was held on Saturday, 10 August at the home of Dave and Renee Sten in North East, MD.  LNC Regional representative Jim Lark was in attendance.

Bob Johnston

(443) 310-5373

Bob.Johnston@lp.org
North Carolina


Susan Hogarth (hogarth@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina, provided the following report:    
Outreach/Tabling:

We tabled at Prepper Camp (a survivalist expo) for a weekend and made some great contacts. 
Tabled at a few university events
We tabled at 4 or 5 Pride events, with good reception at each. 
Tabled at Dixie Classic and State Fairs
All tabling events featured the Advocates’ WSPQ, which continues to be a great outreach tool. 
Political:

Developing legislative agenda and liaison program to work with other issue groups
Candidates:

2019
We have several LPNC candidates running in nonpartisan races. At least one write-in candidate. 
2020
One declared Senate candidate, several GA and local candidates declared; actively recruiting for December filings. 
Affiliates:
Bringing several counties online or back online and starting up five campus organizations 
Organizational:
Developing fundraising team
Completing structural reorganization work
Planning for 2020 state Convention is well underway with >20 registrants as of Nov 1. 
Susan Hogarth

919-906-2106

Pennsylvania


Steve Scheetz (steve@stevescheetz.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania, indicated that he intends to provide a report after he and his colleagues have more time to process the election results.
South Carolina


Sean Thornton (sean.r.thornton@protonmail.com) is the newly-elected chair of the South Carolina Libertarian Party.  He provided the following report:
We held our biennial convention on November 2 and elected new officers, all of whom were unanimous or near-unanimous:

Chair - Sean R. Thornton

Vice Chair - Steven Biggs

Second Vice Chair - Matt Hicks

Treasurer - Jeff Dimit

Secretary - Victor Kocher
We also adopted, over moderate opposition, a resolution supporting the Convention of States project.

Following the convention, we held a presidential debate, which went very well--it was attended by about 100 people, all of whom seemed to enjoy the event, and 70 of whom participated in a straw poll to select the winner of the debate.  Kim Ruff carried about 50% of the votes among members and non-members alike.  There was an after party with the candidates enjoyed by over 30 guests, and a small auction raised over $500 toward ballot access for other states (SC has permanent ballot access).

There was a last-minute problem with the audio feed at the debate that prevented us from doing a live stream of the debate as we had planned, which was quite disappointing but beyond our control and did not detract from the experience for those in attendance.  However, it has come to my attention that Justin O'Donnell and Dustin Nanna have publicly made several disparaging remarks about us over this issue, and everyone in my state party is quite upset about this.  They are welcome to whatever incorrect opinions they want to have in private, but it is highly inappropriate for sitting members of the LNC to publicly insult any state party, and I would like this brought up at the meeting.

Sean R. Thornton

Chair SCLP

Virginia


Bo Brown (bocbrown@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  I did not receive a report from him.
West Virginia

Dave Valente (davidtvalente@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia, provided the following report:  
	Libertarian Party of West Virginia
	Q3 Report Status 


11/4/19
	July
	· LPWV State Registration totals cross 7,000 for the first time.  

· Completed videos on how people can get involved in the LPWV and disseminated to Facebook & Twitter.

· Held Executive Board meeting online and finalized pricing for the State Convention.

· Mike Lockard & Will Hyman announced runs for WV House of Delegates, Rex Starkey announced for Harrison County Commission.

	August:
	· Erika Kolenich for Governor had first public event in Clarksburg

· Erika Kolenich had radio interview on WRNR Martinsburg & TV10 and appeared in Martinsburg.

· I appeared on WRNR Martinsburg & TV10 on the Friday Political panel & discussed Red Flag Laws. 

· Registration numbers show 1% growth for month. The only party to grow every month this year.

	September
	· Cat Webster entered the race for WV Senate District 15

· Changed the 3 letter ballot designation for LPWV from LIB to LBN

· Working with the WV SOS office to honor the 19th Amendment on it’s 100th anniversary in 2020. 

· Once again voter registration totals increase 1%, highest among all parties and Independent registrations.

	October
	· Kolenich for Governor & LPWV had outreach event at the Charleston Car Show & Doo Wop

· Kolenich for Governor & LPWV had outreach event at Bridge Day at the New River Gorge Bridge in Fayetteville, WV. 

· Increased our national party membership by 20 over the final month to count for convention delegates, we stand at 71 members, roughly 1% of our registered voters. 

· 2016 Gubernatorial candidate David Moran will run for US Congress in the 1st District. 

	Next Quarter plans
	· Focus on the State Convention begins in earnest. In November we will work on getting websites, mailings and branding set up

· Focus will also begin on developing a point of contact for the LP in all 55 counties by the end of the year. 

· Candidate recruitment may see a candidate for US Senate emerge and other candidates for WV State legislature emerge. 


